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Gilroy Gators Swim Team
Board Meeting – August 21, 2016
       GHS Pool deck office 6:00 pm.
      Minutes        
	Board Members
	
	

	President, Chad Reeder 
	
	 Head Coach,  Adam Gonzales
	
	
	

	Vice President,  Bruce Gordon                                              
	
	Meet Director, Denise Brolin
	
	
	

	Secretary, Jackie Stevenson 
	
	
	
	
	

	Treasurer, Brittany & Cristian Mendoza
	
	
	
	
	

	Co-Treasurer, Gordon Gibson
	
	
	
	
	

	Membership, Chris Klein
	
	
	
	
	

	Co-Membership, Gemma Verna
	
	
	
	
	

	Volunteer Coordinator, Kristen Reeder
	
	
	
	
	

	Ways And Means, Francesco Grieco & Mercedes Salamanca
	
	
	
	
	


1) Meeting called to order by President Chad Reeder at 6:08pm
Jackie went over email inquiries of potential new swimmers sent to our website.

2) Status Reports (10 minutes)
a) Membership Report – Chris and Char
b) Volunteer Coordinator Report – Kristen

Garlic Festival data.  
The GGST worked a total of 383 hours in Gourmet Alley.  GGST worked 252 hours in our team tea booth.  Kristen needs to pay taxes and tally up expenses.  GGST worked 975 refuse hours.  We will see our profits in October for refuse from the Garlic Festival.  This year we surpassed the amount of money we earned from last year from working in Gourmet Alley.  A total of 12 families did not work a shift. They were charged for their hours.  Five or Six years ago, that team chairperson reported that GGST earned $6K in our tea booth.  Wearing our team t-shirts (gray ones) was good publicity.  Many people came up to our booth and said they had swum with the Gators!   Masters helped a lot this year in our volunteer shifts.  Attendance at the Garlic Festival was down this year. This will be a big factor in what groups earn.  Booth rental was $1K.  Food booths; their fee is $3K. 
c) Treasurer Report –  Cristian
GGST has a new contract with GUSD.  June our accountant will have a copy.  
Accounts that are past due will be reviewed with Treasurer and Head Coach.  Adam will go over list of swimmers who are active but may have not been attending practice and need to fill out a change of status form or some other team policy follow-up.  Chad will review Masters Swimmers roster and attendance.  Some credit cards have been declined. The new card will need to be re-entered into system.  

GGST earned $83 from sno-cone sales at our previous hosted meet.  This was a donation only sale. 

d) Ways & Means Report – Francesco/Mercedes

Mercedes contacted our team sponsors to see if they would like to renew for another year.  Dr. Tommy Tong DDS, Dr. Gallagher DDS, Anthony Fucelli (photographer) and Dr. McKeever were contacted.  Gemma will ask Mimi Tran DDS if she’d like to sponsor our team.  Mercedes to contact Jessica from Team Unify to help setup online swim a thon.  The swim a thon will either be on Sept. 16th or 23rd.  Our team banquet is Sept. 25th.  
e) Coaches Report- Adam
We have an influx of new swimmers in the 9-10 age group.  There are a good range of swimmers coming on the team.  Coach Jessica’s Green Crocs have 20 nine year old kids.  It is getting to be a bit hectic when they are all at practice.  Coach Jessica will be absent on some Sat.  She needs to complete a college certification class.  Adam does not want to cancel practice due to water polo so team will be in pool at 6pm.  

? Do we need marshals during practice?  Parent volunteers?  

Our team needs at least one more coach.  Jr. Coaches could help; the kids that are 14-18 yrs old.  These swimmers could help coach the mini group.  Coach Adam would like to see this or expand the schedule to get more minis in the water.  Coaches meeting is scheduled for Monday.  Some minis have gone to the Yellow group.  
Sticker charts to continue on Sept. 1st.  Gift cards, monthly or weekly attendance award to be given possibly.  

CVALs did not hand out a spirit award this year.  This was a fun meet.  There were great relay teams.  Individual performances were great!  There were A LOT of swimmers in finals.  

Doug Peterson, GHS water polo coach was expected to talk at this meeting.  

f) Hiring Committee – Bruce
g) Meet Director – Denise  
OLD BUSINESS:
Award ceremony/banquet

Masters will be invited and included in this event.  It will be held at Hecker Pass Winery on Sept. 25th.  

 Selena will be asked to provide desserts as she did last year.  An email will be sent to team to bring foods to 

Share.  Invitations on EVITE.  Michelle Craig is working on recipient list for swimmers awards.  All who     

      attended CVALs will be recognized.   Top point earners will be recognized (boy and girl) 
      A thank you gift will be given to our maintenance crew.  
NEW BUSINESS: 
      Purchase pool flags, EZ ups and a P.A. system? 
     Jackie made a motion to approve a $100 ad for the GHS choir program to promote GGST.  Char seconded 

     the motion.  All were in favor.  
Meeting adjourned 7:20pm

     Closed session:  Discussion about coaches and timelines

NEXT BOARD MEETING: September 21,   2016 6:00 – 7:30pm
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